
September 2020 Newsletter 
I would like to thank all the pupils, parents and staff for their support they have 

shown school with all of the new adjustments we have had to make due to     

COVID-19 restrictions .  

REMINDERS 

Parents/Carers  must use the one way system on site.  

If you need to speak to a member of staff please call and request a phone call back.  

All adults on site must adhere to social distancing rules, keeping at least 2 metres distance.  

As soon as you have dropped off or collected your child, parents must leave the site.  

 Monday – Thursday 
 

Friday  

Year 
Group 

Drop off time Pick up time Pick up Time on 
Friday 

Drop off/ Pick up Points 

Terrific for 
Twos 

8.30am 11.30am 11.30am EYFS Gate 

Nursery 8.30am 11.30am 11.30am EYFS Gate 

Year 6 8.35am 2.55pm 1.00pm Upper KS2 Gate 

Year 1 8.40am 2.55pm 12.55pm KS1 Gate 

Reception 8.45am 3.00pm 12.50pm EYFS Gate 

Year 3 8.50am 3.05pm 1.05pm KS1 Gate 

Year 5 J 8.55am 3.10pm 1.10pm Upper KS2 Gate 

Year 5 T 8.55am 3.10pm 1.10pm EYFS Gate 

Year 2 9.00am 3.15pm 1.00pm KS1 Gate 

Year 4 9.05am 3.20pm 1.15pm Drop-off: EYFS Gate 
Collection: Library exit 

If you child has  any one of the following symptoms : 

 a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to 
measure your temperature) 

 a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing 
episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual) 

 a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or 
taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal.  

Do NOT bring them to school, inform school, get a test booked and inform school of the result.  



Communication from school 

All communication from school will now be done electronically. Please ensure you check the school 

website or school app regularly .  Please also remember that we now have out class email addresses 

that were set up during school closure. Please see below :   

Contact numbers 

It is essential that school have all up to date contact  information for parents and carers.  

If you have changed  your contact number or have not received text messages since the start of 

the academic year,  please contact the front office to check we have the correct contact details 

for you.  

PE  

All PE lessons in school will be done outside. On your child’s PE day, we are asking that children come to school 

wearing  black, grey or navy jogging bottoms and trainers. Each pupil already has their own PE t-shirt in school 

to change into, this will not be worn by any other child and kept in their individual PE bag within school.  

 
Year Group PE Day  

Year 1 Monday & Friday  

Year 2 Thursday  

Year 3 Monday  

Year 4 Tuesday 

Year 5 Wednesday 

Year 6  Tuesday  

Terrific for Twos  bps.twoshomelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk  

Nursery bps.nurhomelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk  

Reception bps.rechomelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk  

Year 1 bps.y1homelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk 

Year 2 bps.y2homelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk 

Year 3 bps.y3homelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk 

Year 4 bps.y4homelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk 

Year 5 bps.y5homelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk 

Year 6  bps.y6homelearning@perryhallmat.co.uk 
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